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Dear Clerk:

I am commenting on Item 36 of today’s agenda. The use of Dominion voting machines
should be discontinued and no further contracts should be awarded to this group.

Please let it be known that Dominion Voting machines have been proven problematic in
their setup, operation, and auditability in a number of ways:

1. Demonstrations in numerous locations have shown vulnerability to wireless hacking

2. Glitches in counting and summary reports of Dominion machines have been
demonstrated on many vote cycles

3. Dominion models do not always provide a clear paper trail or audit mechanism.

4. Problems have been demonstrated with Dominion machine setup, calibration, and ballot
layout

5. Lack of transparency with their software code prevents independent experts from fully
auditing or examining the code.

Why would our local government decide to work with such a nefarious enterprise? Their
voting machines are not set up and operated to be error-free and their machines do not
allow fully auditable voting results.

The only reason for the Board of Supervisors to have slipped in this late-breaking agenda
item is an attempt to defraud the county from open discussion on this item and have
knowledgeable individuals on voting machines make clear all of the existing
evidence against the use of Dominion machines.

Please vote no on the current and any future use of Dominion voting machines in
our county.

Respectfully submitted,
Tom Campbell

8 Northam Avenue

NP, CA 91320
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